ASCC Club Meeting

Date: February 13th, 2007
Location: Kartbahn, Bayer’s Lake

Called to Order Time: 19:40
Number in Attendance:  15
Executive Members: 

President – Bill Anwyll

Vice President – Umberto LoPresti 
Secretary – Jason Smith
Treasurer – Colin W.
Website – Gordon Sleigh

Solo Committee –

Jason Smith

George Shepard
Neil MacInnis 
Rally Director – Ian Pearce

Race Director – Debbie Miller

Checkpoint – Jennifer Smith (absent)

Membership Report:  
Aprox 143 members
Financial Report:
Balance of $9558 in the bank and $1600 in the PayPal. There are a few cheques that need to be cleared.
We owe the ABCC $900 and the Digby Airport $500+tax.  We also have money coming back from ARMS.

Rally Report:

Rally is all done for the year.  Ian Pearce won Experienced Driver and James Partridge won for Experienced Navigator. We need to keep our numbers up per event. This weekend is the first rally cross of the year at SSW by the BAC. Ian is hoping Rally Sprint will start in January & February.
Race Report:
The Race schools in 2008 will be for people only getting their competition license. Both schools will be run by ASCC this year. Bill is working on a combined July Car & Bike race. Bill recognizes that there will be some issues, especially in the paddock, finding spots for all the cars and bike equipment.  The Race Committee was disbanded and Bill is no longer the chairman. NBSCC and FMC will do a joint race. The number of issued Race Licenses went from 48 to over 50.  The newbie subsidy will be continued except the race car rental.
Solo Report:

We had our final championship event in Digby.

The official results were contested by Chris Rizzuto, however the Solo Committee ruled that the bumping move was legal.  We corrected the ARMS bumping rules so that they are clear and concise.  Next year ASCC will probably have 3 regional events next year.  MMSC will hold the National Championships in 2008.  Dave Hull was re-elected as ARMS SoloSport Director
Regional Report:

Website Report:

Gord still has some results to post from the rest of the season.  The AGM next month will have free karting for those who make a food donation.  Please be sure to bring your proxy.  Those who have trophies from the ARMS AGM can pick them up then too.
New Business:

Brian Jaris would like to note that John Bowman passed away.  He was a TUNS graduate and worked with Aliant for a number of years.  It was a pleasure to go through George’s records and found a copy of the results when he placed first in an Ice Rally.  John was also an avid scale modeler. 
Bill asked George to search through his records for the fastest laps of AMP, however George says he doesn’t have any of those.

Swap shop:

Bill is asking for the books “Tune to Win” “Prepare to Win” by Carol Shelby.

Ian’s brother is selling his Volvo 240 Estate.

Motion to Adjourn Time:  8:40
First Motion:  Brian Jarvis
Second Motion:  Gordon Sleigh
Jason Smith


ASCC Secretary

